
 

 

TIMBER RIDGE CHRISTIAN CHURCH 
NEWSLETTER 

 March 2025 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
BREAKFAST TO BENEFIT  

HOSPICE OF THE PANHANDLE 
On Saturday, March 8, from 7:30 am – 10:30 
am, the deacons will be having a Pancake 
breakfast, where all the receipts will benefit 
Hospice of the Panhandle.  We will be serving 
both buttermilk and old-fashioned buckwheat 
pancakes, bacon, sausage, sausage gravy, fresh 
fruit and applesauce, coffee, juice, cocoa, etc. 
Carry out will be available.  Representatives 
from Hospice will be on hand to answer 
questions and provide information on services 
offered by them. The cost for the breakfast will 
be a donation to Hospice.  We welcome 
anyone from the congregation who would like 
to help.  We will be gathering on Friday 
evening, March 7th, around 6:30 pm to prepare 
for the next day and again at 6:00 am on 
Saturday, March 8th.  Please contact Sharon 
Jenkins with any questions or concerns. 

 
BIBLE TRIVIA ANSWER 

The answer to last month’s Bible Trivia 
Question was John (Revelation 1:12) We 
received responses from Larue Kump and Joan 
Whitacre with the correct answer. 

 
VANDERLINDENS TRAVELING 

We wish the Vanderlinden’s safe travels as 
they attend the Presbytery meeting in 
Huntington WV on March 1, vacation in 
Denver and Tucson from March 10 – 17 
and the PCA Nominating Committee 
meeting in Atlanta on March 21- 22.  

 
 
 

 

C A L E N D A R  O F  E V E N T S  
MAR 1 -     PRESBYTERY MEETING HUNTINGTON WV 
MAR 2 -     SUNDAY SCHOOL 10 AM 
                     WORSHIP SERVICE 11 AM 
    ELIAS BRILL’S BIRTHDAY   
MAR 3 -    BIBLE STUDY 10 AM 
MAR 4 -     CODY SMITH’S BIRTHDAY 
MAR 6 -     PRAYER MEETING (CHURCH) 6:30-7:30 PM 
MAR 7 -     PREPARE FOR BREAKFAST 6:30 PM 
MAR 8 -     HOSPICE BREAKFAST 7:30 – 10:30 AM 
MAR 9 -     SUNDAY SCHOOL 10 AM 
                     WORSHIP SERVICE 11 AM    
    DAYLIGHT SAVINGS TIME BEGINS  
MAR 10 -   NO BIBLE STUDY 
    VANDERLINDEN’S VACATION MAR 10-17  
MAR 16 -   SUNDAY SCHOOL 10 AM 
                     WORSHIP SERVICE 11 AM   
MAR 17 -   NO BIBLE STUDY  
MAR 18 -   COLTON SPAID’S BIRTHDAY         
MAR 20 -   PRAYER MEETING (LARUES) 4 - 5 PM 
MAR 21 -   PCA NOMINATING COMM MEETING 
  ATLANTA MAR 21-22 
MAR 23 -   SUNDAY SCHOOL 10 AM 
                     WORSHIP SERVICE 11 AM 
    BETTY LARRICK’S BIRTHDAY 
MAR 24 -   BIBLE STUDY 10 AM 
MAR 25 -   MARY BILLINGS’S BIRTHDAY         
MAR 28 -   CHRIS & LUCY ORNDORFF’S ANNIVERSARY  
MAR 30 -   10 AM SUNDAY SCHOOL 
    11 AM WORSHIP SERVICE 
    COURTNEY MEADOWS BIRTHDAY 
MAR 31 -   BIBLE STUDY 10 AM 
                     CHARLIE MACOMBER’S BIRTHDAY 
 

 

 

         

  

We welcome any comments and suggestions. 
Alan & Ginger Brill, alanbrill1@frontier.com 

(304) 856-3635 

mailto:alanbrill1@frontier.com
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The Church – A place for Grace 
 
The church is a wonderful idea. Flawed as it is, the church is God's ordained place where Christians 
gather for worship. It's a place where they pray together, praise together, minister together, rejoice and weep 
together. It's a place ordained by God where we come to put ourselves under the authority of the teaching of 
scripture. It's meant to be a place of unity, where the people of God, through the leading of One Spirit, 
prepare to minister the gospel to a fallen world.  
 
The church is a unique idea. It's not a social club, even though fellowship in the church is social in nature. 
In many social organizations, the members commit themselves to the organization and its goals. In the 
church, members take a covenant oath before God to be committed to Him AND to the other members of 
the church. That's because the church, even as an institution, is not about an organization but about 
relationship. 
 
The church is about relationship. Membership requires a profession of faith in Jesus Christ as Lord and 
Savior. This profession is never meant to be a bare declaration. It's not about intellectually assenting to the 
idea that Jesus is Lord. It's about committing yourself fully to be in a relationship with the person of Jesus 
Christ as your Lord. Then, under the covenant promise of One Spirit, you are committing yourself to be in a 
relationship with the other members of God's people, which we call the church. And because the people of 
God are still fallen people living in a fallen world, God has given us directions on how to assemble.  
 
The church requires order. When the Apostle Paul addressed disorder in the Corinthian church, he wrote: 
"For God is not a God of confusion but of peace"… "But all things should be done decently and in order." 
This command isn't meant to hurt the church or stifle its members. Instead, God's instructions are intended 
to promote harmony, peace, and unity. Anyone in any group or organization knows that maintaining peace 
and unity is no simple task. That's why the church is set up with leaders. 
 
The church is given leaders on purpose. God could have organized the church any way He pleased. This 
means that we know the structure of the church is exactly what God intended. Some are appointed to serve 
as leaders so that the church maintains sound doctrine, peace, and unity under the authority established in 
the New Testament. This authority is seen in Acts 14 and Titus 1 so that everything, including conflict, can 
be resolved in a decent and orderly manner. 
 
The church is called to resolve conflict. In Matthew 18, Jesus describes how to deal with conflict. First, 
the parties involved try to resolve the dispute and be reconciled on their own. If this isn't possible, the 
offended party is called to take one or two witnesses who may help as mediators. If no resolution is attained, 
then the offended party may bring it to the church. However, this isn't the entire body. As before, when the 
individuals tried to work the issues out between themselves, the offended party is to bring the issue to the 
pastor, then in our case at Timber Ridge to the deacons. After that the deacons, along with the offended 
parties, may decide to bring the issue before the entire body. 
           Continued  
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The gospel has the power to bring reconciliation. The Apostle Paul and Barnabas embarked on a 
missionary journey, taking Mark along. Mark left them and returned home while they were in Pamphylia. 
Later, Paul and Barnabas sharply disagreed about taking Mark with them again. This disagreement caused 
Paul and Barnabas to separate and go different ways. Later, Paul asks Timothy to get Mark and bring him 
along, "for he is very useful to me for ministry." This reconciliation was possible because of the work of the 
gospel. We're not told the details, but it's clear that the Holy Spirit has worked in such a way as to reconcile 
Paul to Mark. We wouldn't have believed or guessed it was possible without being told in 1 Timothy 4 
about Paul's call to bring Mark. But healing will come when God's people are committed to the gospel and 
allow the Holy Spirit to work in their lives. (BTW - when Mark left Paul and Barnabas the first time, Mark 
used that time at home to write the gospel of Mark). 
 
The gospel calls us to be peacemakers. In Sunday school this year, we studied the call for peacemaking in 
the church. We had twelve lessons we went through together. The Bible requires peacemaking of us in the 
body. The first verse we looked at in our study of "Dealing with Conflict was 1 Corinthians 10:31, which 
reads, "So, whether you eat or drink, or whatever you do, do all to the glory of God." We then looked at two 
questions. 1) How do you feel about putting 'resolving conflict' under the authority of this verse? and 2) 
Why is it so hard to put conflict under the authority of this verse? To answer these questions in a positive 
way, we need to preach the gospel to ourselves. 
 
The gospel tells us God is at peace with us. The gospel message is an extraordinary declaration of peace 
amid the greatest conflict. It is so wonderful that it can be hard to believe it's true. Does God really save 
sinners? Are we really reconciled to Him? Is He truly and completely at peace with us? Jesus tells us, 
through His life, death, and resurrection, that the gospel message is true – God is at peace with everyone 
who calls on Jesus as Lord and Savior. The peace that God brought was not easily won; He had to send 
Jesus to the cross. But it was a victory that can never be taken away.  
 
All of us, including me, need this reminder. We need to preach the gospel to one another. Where there is 
conflict peace is not easily won, but when it is grounded in grace and sought after for the glory of God, it 
can survive all worldly conflicts. 
 
 
 
           ~ Pastor Mike  
 


